NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held on-line via Zoom on Tuesday 22nd September 2020.
PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
C Walters, R Barnes, L Lloyd, G Meredydd, 


D Norcross, D Rigby and E Rogers. 
The Council met two of the three candidates who had applied for co-option onto Narberth Town Council as the third was ill and unable to attend.  It was agreed that in fairness, the Clerk should contact the third applicant to offer her another appointment before deciding on who should be co-opted.  

Following the meeting tonight with prospective candidates, the Mayor asked for permission to hold an Extraordinary Council Meeting to discuss some urgent matters.  Members of the Council were all in favour of this meeting being held.  
64/20
APOLOGIES:  
Apologies were received from Cllr Rees.
65/20
 DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

None known.
66/20
HEALTH AND SAFETY:  
The Clerk stated that when she had received the Risk Assessment and Method Statement from the Contractor for erecting the fencing at Ladies Walk, she was not happy that the hazard she had identified of falling debris onto the highway had been addressed.  The Clerk asked for this to be added and was informed that the only true way of limiting this risk would be to look at the option of putting traffic management into place whist the work is carried out.  The Mayor had asked for a quote from a Traffic Management Officer and informed the Council that this would be in the region of £2,000.  Following discussion, 


IT WAS RESOLVED that unfortunately due to the extra costs associated with the traffic management the Council would not go ahead with the existing work but for safety reasons will close off the pathway.  The Clerk is to ask the Contractor for a quote for this work.
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Signed ……………………..
Cllr Meredydd referred Council to the Church in Wales Guidance and Policy and,



IT WAS FURTHER RESOLVED that the Clerk should send the link to the Guidance and Policy on to Reverend Cox and ask him what his thoughts are on the document.  The Clerk was to inform Reverend Cox that whilst the Town Council do not accept responsibility for Ladies Walk, as it is a hazard they are looking into the possibility of closing off this pathway due to the costs involved with keeping the pathway open.
67/20
 CHRISTMAS LIGHTS:  
Cllr Walters stated that as time is running out for sorting out this year’s festive lighting, he had asked for quotes for the one year hire of Christmas motifs and showed the Council pictures of the three types of motifs he had been offered and stated that for 10 of each motifs the hire price would be £3,598 plus VAT and asked Councillors for their opinion.  Cllr Norcross felt that at this time of year, it is either accept this quote or not have any Christmas lights in the town.  Members agreed that they needed to try to bring Christmas cheer to Narberth and,




IT WAS RESOLVED that Cllr Walters should go ahead and accept this quote from Festive Lighting.  

Cllr Walters advised Council that Tenders have gone out for the Pull Testing of the Anchor Points and that he would be preparing the Tender for the erecting and dismantling of the Christmas Lights for 2020 this week.     

68/20
FIRE RISK ASSESSMENT:
The Clerk stated that she had been given two names for competent people who are able to undertake a Fire Risk Assessment on the Library and the Town Hall.  One is a gentleman from Carmarthenshire and the other is Pembrokeshire Fire & Safety.  Members agreed to accept the Quote from Pembrokeshire Fire and Safety for £250 plus VAT for the Fire Risk Assessment on the Library and the Town Hall.



IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will arrange for this to be done.  

Signed …………………………………………..
Date …………………………..

                                      Mayor
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